
Dear Governor Nikki R. Haley,

Hello, my name is Spencer E. Dabbs. I'm 15 years old and I'm writing to you on
the concern of the bathroom situation that's been going on. I would like to know
where our state stands on this issue because like many others, I am against this
situation. I believe that businesses that support this, should use their own money
from their expenses and build a unisex bathroom. I think this is giving sex
offenders, pedophiles, and rapist the opportunity to rape or molest young kids,
male and female. We're asking for a problem that's not even a problem yet. I say

."~" . - .-that if you're a man, go to the men's restroom and if you're awoman, go to the
women's restroom. I'm not sayingthat they can't usethe restroom, but to
prevent this from escaladingto more problems, why don't we push for making
them a unisexbathroom? It's not discriminatory against anyone. It would be
discrimination if they weren't allowed to usepublic restrooms, but that's not the
case.I'm for protecting young kids and adults from getting raped or molested.
What canwe do about this situation? Where do we stand in this situation? Is
there anything I cando to help you fight this? If I cannot help with this, then give
me some resourcesor connections to people that I need. It frightens mewhen I
becomean adult and havechildren of my own, to think that men could dressas
women and claim they're a transgender to haveaccessto the restrooms to go
and do the unthinkable to my child. Again, I think we're askingfor problems that
do not exist yet. There are going to be some problems and I guarantee that I am
not the only one that thinks this.

I would greatly appreciate a responsefrom you concerning these issues.I am just
a concerned teenager that caresabout my future.

Regards,

SpencerE.Dabbs
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